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June 10, 2024

Dear Partners in the Ministry:

S
In April we were mostly in the state of Louisiana. We were with Central Baptist Churchin

Baton Rouge where we had a great outdoor carnival on Saturday. The folks were pleased
to have almost 400 with 37 saved. Then we were privileged to be in Shreveport where we
saw 10 saved but had a sweet story of a bus family attending and being saved.

At the end of April we were with Bro. Domelle in Bethany, OK. It was the end of his Spring
program and there was a threat of rain (Praise the Lord the tornado was the weekend
before). Still had over 700 in attendance with 37 saved. Yes the inflatables got wet but
we were thankful for the souls saved.

May started out in Arkansas with a church that no longer has a preacher. The assistant
pastors and the workers there were able to pull off a big day without any trouble. It did
rain horribly that Sunday morning making a funny opportunity for Loretta who had to get
Champ and Dixie in the rain. Champ is afraid of an umbrella (Loretta found out) so she
had to put it down to get him out of his stall. Then she was such a good sport when she
brought him on the platform the only thing | said was, “Champ is wet it must be raining
outside”. Sheinturn said to me, “What about your wife?” to which the crowd laughed
heartily. Praise the Lord we had a gym there to still hold the carnival.

Then we headed to Pastor J.D. Weido in El Dorado, AR. He has a strong bus ministry and
is used to getting a crowd. His Saturday carnival had 40 saved. A bus family came back
Sunday morning and night. It was sweet to see the Mama herding her kids in and out as if
she had been coming there for years. I'm sure they will enjoy discipling her and adopting
the children.

Loretta and | will be celebrating 40 years of marriage in June. Since we are in VBS in June
we rarely are able to do much as a celebration. This year all Loretta wanted was five days
at home with no work to do. Well, we did go home but could only get 3 days without
work. She was happy and | was thankful | didn’t have to spend a ton of money. Wouldn’t
you?

We also are celebrating 34 years in Evangelism in June. It has been a wonderful season
of life. Our main emphasis has always been to see souls saved. We do give churches
the tools to have big days and encourage the saints while we are there to be soul
conscious. God has blessed our ministry. We are thankful that He uses us.

Please pray for July 6 through 25 as we will be on the reservations in Arizona and New
Mexico. You wouldn’t believe the poverty we have in that area of the country. We raise
the money to do it without any cost to the missionaries. We are praying for $6,360 to
cover fuel and prizes for the VBS. If you wish to contribute, please let us know.

Thank you for helping us to see 128 souls saved in April and May. Please pray about our
VBS season. Also pray specifically for me as | have developed some health issues. |
have a diagnosis and am working with a doctor on fixing the problem.

In His service,
Kevin Walker



